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Tidings  May 2019 
The newsletter of St. Timothy’s 
Episcopal Church Danville, CA 

 
 
 

 

 

Greetings friends,  
 

We have a super fun month ahead of us.    
 

May 5 Rector’s open house is going to take a break. You’re tired and we heard you! No event 
 

May 10 join us for a concert of Darita’s private voice students and choir members. They are 
highlighting Italian opera and Broadway tunes. Italian potluck to follow. 
 

May 18 Fruits of the Harvest! 
 

May 19 and 26th (Sundays) @ 11:15am come to Grace House for a town hall style meeting.  
There we’re going to explore how we can clarify and magnify our fellowship/formation 
ministries. 
 

(Take a look at my video explainer for the reasons we are going to have fellowship town halls 
https://youtu.be/cIJg-8s2Hlk) 
 

Further out 
June 1 Confirmation at the Cathedral @ 10 AM  
June 3-7 VBS 
June 9 Pentecost Sunday. 
 
Thank you 
For Lent, Holy Week and Easter, I have an enormous thank 
you list. I’m know I’m treading into dangerous water 
(possibly forgetting somebody). If I do, please tell me. 
 

Thank you to our youth serving at the Altar and lectern - for 
some it was a first time.   
 

Thank you to every Altar Guild team member for prepping 
so many services. 
 

Thank you to Camilla for steadying the Altar Guild while Cathy was out (even though Cathy 
helped us from afar). 
 

Thank you to Sandy and Tom for cutting palms and installing them in the church for Palm 
Sunday. 
 

Thank you to Alison and Mike for leading a Sunday morning mini-series on contemplation. 
 

Thank you to Rand for getting Pastor Susan a new mic headset.  The old one was driving her 
crazy by the first Sunday of Lent. 
 

Thank you to Steve, Eric, and Lisa others for a wonderful Lenten Wednesday night series 
(teaching and hospitality). 
 

Thank you to Jim, Renie and family for mini sausage quiches (one of my new favorites) and a 
great spread on Easter morning. 

https://youtu.be/cIJg-8s2Hlk
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Thank you to our Stations of the Cross leaders on Fridays. 
 

Thank you Jim, Neal, Tom, and Steve for all the facility adjustments and fixes before Easter. 
Thank you to Jacque for the thousand little and big things she does behind the scenes - 
worship, fellowship, plants, etc.   
 

Thank you to Nancy for helping coordinate Altar stripping on Maundy Thursday.   
 

Thank you to Leslie for all the amazing liturgical art design and production.  Thank you to her 
for healing ministry along with Nora, Susan and others. On top of all that, thank you to her for 
the work she’s doing in Fruits of the Harvest 
 

Thank you to the liturgical art installation team - Charlie, Kathy, Sandy, Dick and Stephen who 
made Leslie’s vision possible. 
 

Thank you to Helen who compiled and edited our Lenten meditation booklets. 
 

Thank you to Tom who kept the fire going on Easter vigil. And thank you to all the people who 
brought your bells. 
 

Thank you to Katie and Cindy for the steaming baptismal water on Easter Sunday morning at 
7:30am. 
 

Thank you to Greg for a wonderful Paschal candle and bulletin art. 
 

Thank you to Michael and Don for excellent musical leadership at 7:30am on Easter morning. 
 

Thank to Nancy, Nick and Michael for musical support throughout the season. 
 

Thank you to Sally who helped print over 1000 bulletins all while keeping the plants watered.  
On top of that, thank you to her for training our new admin in the middle of the whirlwind. 
 

Thank you to Kimberly, John Henry, and Shelley for a wonderful scavenger hunt. (We are still 
going to need more people to help because there were still kids who were “hoovering” up eggs. 
 

Thank you to the choir who was in the sanctuary as much as the clergy!  (This may sound like 
hyperbole, but it was the most excellent music I’ve ever heard in an ashes to Easter worship 
cycle.) 
 

Thank you to the innumerable ministry volunteers that served many, many times during Holy 
Week and Easter.  Thanks to you all and ushers for their flexibly during Lent with regard to Altar 
rails. (Together we created and participated in excellent worship throughout Lent, Holy Week 
and Easter.) 
 

Thank you to the worship team who helped us build a great worship cycle. 
 

Thank you to Darita, Susan, and Bev for excellent music leadership, great preaching, and 
keeping the facility in great shape throughout Ashes to Easter.   
 

Finally, thank you to all of you for the other 40+ Sundays of the year in which you serve. 
 

Todd 
 

Congratulations to our youth who will be confirmed at Grace Cathedral 
on June 2nd! 
Ellie Cottrill, Lexi Gates, Ryan Ball, Jake Ball, Jake Horsley, Colin 
Horsley, Thomas Hager, Joey Biester,  Lauren Stafford, Jennifer 

O’Byrne and Colin O’Byrne.                 
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Back by popular demand, The Choir at St. Timothy's in collaboration 
with The Private Voice Studio of Darita Seth presents its 2nd dinner-

cabaret. Enjoy some of your favorite Italian meals ranging from Caprese Salad to some Holy 
Cannoli as we serenade you with music of Italian Opera and hit broadway tunes. This is a 
casual potluck, so feel free to bring your favorite pasta or tiramisu to contribute to the spread, 
but if you don't have time before the show starts, please come anyway and enjoy the spread 
along with a glass of wine. A free event, but if you feel moved to give, all contributions will go 
towards benefiting the Music at St. Timothy's Concert Series. Let us kick off your Mother's Day 
Weekend! 
 

S 

Join us at 2:00 for fellowship, coffee or tea and a cookie or two on Tuesday, 
May 21 in Grace House. Come alone or bring a friend and we will gather for 
some stories and a little laughter. All are invited, young or mature, including 
men! We had a great turn-out last month and welcome drop-ins, even if it is 
only for a few minutes. Come catch-up with Saint Timothy friends, or meet new 
friends and share with us your favorite cookies or goodies.  

 
Contact: Patty Alexanderson, mrs.sun@comcast.net 

 

 

 
Jim Enes and Neal Matsunaga for repairing the chain which raises and 

lowers the lights at the peak of the church. 
Tom Linari for adjusting the extenders to the downspouts of the 
preschool. 
Steve Hedden, Tom Linari and Neal Matsunaga for adjusting the pews in 
the church, adjusting and lifting the piano on to the dolly  in the parish 
hall and installing a white board in the Sunday School classroom. 
Sandy Varco and Tom Linari for cutting palms and installing in the 
church for Palm Sunday 

Sally Potts for watering the plants in Grace House. 
Jacque Chiavini for fertilizing and watering plants on the campus. 
 
 
 

 

GREAT BIG ITALIAN SPOSALIZIO May 10!  

 

TEA AT TWO 
 

 

WE APPRECIATE YOU! 
 

mailto:mrs.sun@comcast.net
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 FRUITS of the harvest (FOTH) 

NEW ORLEANS JAZZ 

Let the good times roll! 

Laissez les bon temps rouler! 

 Saturday, May 18, 2019          4 to 9 PM                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
\Raising funds for all Outreach Ministries for 22 years 
       $40 per person, Early Bird ends May 5th        $50 per person after May 5th 

$60 per person at the door 

High School Students' dinner $15 per person 

Silent Auction        Raffles     Southern Style Catered Buffet 

Wall of Wine       Fund-A-Need      Big Easy Bar, No-Host 

  Non-Alcoholic Beverage Station, No-Host 

 

 

WHY ARE WE DOING THIS?  Because hunger, homelessness, addiction, mental health 
problems, need for nurses, and providing necessary services are never ending, and we are 
called to do something about it. This is how we raise funds to send grants to 14 ministries that 
we support. 
 

Over 21 years, we have raised almost $650,000 for these worthwhile Ministries. 
Come see us at the rolling FOTH bulletin board outside or in the parish hall during coffee 
hour. 
  

 Signup sheets to volunteer and to donate are on the rolling FOTH bulletin board.  We 

have Solicitation Letters and Donation/Receipt Forms there and in Grace House. 

 FOTH website: buy tickets or donate on-line. Sainttimothysdanville.org is our link to the 

site.  Check out the pictures posted there of last year’s fun times. 
   

This is a parish-wide event with a silent auction. We need many volunteers to bring this event 
to life. Come sign up at the board. We have standing jobs, sitting jobs, jobs in every area.  It is 
actually fun to help out with the auction during the event. Please think about how you can be 
involved and contribute.  Newcomers, we invite you to join in.  Also, singles are very welcome. 
We encourage people to dress according to the theme, or to come as their fabulous self…think 
bistro jazz club, or speakeasy 20’s, or Mardi Gras attire. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FRUITS OF THE HARVEST  (FOTH) 
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DEADLINES  

 YELLOW DONOR SHEETS can be submitted now or no later than May 5th!  Please 

bring in auction items by the 5th and no later than the 12th, to Grace House Library by 

Sunday noon or during weekly business hours. Be sure to have a yellow donor sheet 

attached to your auction donation, including Wall of Wine bottles.  We need to know who 

donated it. 

  

 Early Bird pricing of $40 ends Sunday, May 5th so don’t delay! 

  

We have some great auction items coming in!  New this year is a Lobster Boil with all the 
trimmings for 30 people being given by the Heddens.  The Greeters will offer a delicious 
Mexican dinner  for  eight.  I can vouch that his was an outstanding dinner last year.  
 

Don’t forget to bring your calendars to the auction so you can be sure there are no conflicts on 
dates. 
 

 Confidential Scholarships are available. We wouldn’t want anyone to miss out on the 

fun.  Please contact Leslie Firth, lesliefirth@comcast.net 

  

 Free Childcare - Register by May 5th by submitting the Childcare form and contacting 

Kimberly Bryant: kharvin@hotmail.com.  There is a form in the invitation envelope and 

there are more at the FOTH rolling bulletin board. 
 

 FOTH WORK PARTY on Wed. May 8th, at 9:30 in the parish hall. Stay for as long as 

you have time.  Come help us get a head start on decorating for FOTH. Bring 

scissors and a sack lunch.   Sign Up sheet on the rolling FOTH bulletin board.  

Also, two helpers needed to put up the market lights on the breezeway and take 

them down a week after the event. This is not a difficult job. 
 

 If you signed up to help set-up on Friday, May 17th and Saturday 18th, we’ll start at 9:30 

and we’ll feed you lunch.  This is a fun day to see it all come together. 

 
 
 

    FOTH DINNER EVENT                      

    INCONTRO RISTORANTE   
                                                                                                                                       

Sunday, August 25, 2019 at 5:30 PM   
Dining on the lovely garden patio with live music in Danville!   
 

This is our 12th Annual Special Dinner Event and it’s a great evening to 
enjoy delicious fine Italian cuisine and the company of sixty of your Saint 

Timothy’s friends while we raise funds for Outreach. Check out the poster with much more 
information, and buy tickets now at the FOTH bulletin board or at the event. Contact: Leslie 
Firth, 925.683.7868,   lesliefirth@comcast.net.  

_____________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:kharvin@hotmail.com
mailto:lesliefirth@comcast.net
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      Dinner for the Fruits of the Harvest                     
Enjoy a traditional Southern Style Buffet at Fruits of the Harvest.  Our main dinner will be 

catered by A Loveable Feast, with chef Carol Gilliland, who is the Chair of the Board at Contra 

Costa Interfaith Housing, which is one of the ministries we support, so that is quite a 

connection.   

The appetizers, dessert and the menu have been developed by John Henry and Shelley Wells, 

and with the help of volunteers, they will prepare the appetizers and dessert. 

Menu   
 

Passed Appetizers of Tiny Tastes:  Shrimp and Grits, Muffaletta Bites, 
Southern Pimento Cheese & crackers, and Fruit Skewers GF, V 

 

 Salad 
Mixed Green Salad with Creole Roasted Red Pepper Vinaigrette   GF, V 

with Spoon Corn Bread  V 
 

Entrees 
Cajun Red Beans and Rice   GF, V 

Classic Chicken, Sausage & Shrimp Gumbo  
Chicken & Sausage Jambalaya   GF 

       

Dessert 
Bananas Foster with Toasted Pecans and Praline garnish 

GF = gluten free    V = vegan   

Please contact us with any dietary restrictions or if this food might be too spicy for you.               

 

Traditional Foods of New Orleans 

                      
 

King cake – Extra-large oval doughnut pastry dusted with colored candied sugar. A plastic 

baby doll is hidden inside the cake – the lucky person who gets the piece of cake with the doll 

inside buys the king cake for the next party of the Mardi Gras season.     

Beignet (ben-yeiz) doughnuts shaped like little rectangular pillows and covered in powdered 

sugar 

Praline (pronounced Praw’leen) Brown sugar pecan-filled candy patty. (Very sweet and so 

delicious you can’t eat just one!   
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Crawfish – freshwater crustacean (also mudbug) Boiled, peeled and eaten by the bucketful, or 

put in dishes like crawfish e’touffee and gumbo. 

Red Beans and Rice - traditionally simmered all day Monday while the household caught up 

on laundry duties.  Everyone has their own version which is the best one. 

Gumbo - a thick, spicy stew that often contains sausage, seafood, chicken, okra and other 

vegetables, served on a bed of rice. Like many New Orleans dishes, gumbo starts off with a 

slow-cooked roux that, depending on the cook's tastes, can range from a light golden color to a 

deep, dark brown. 

Jambalaya is a traditional Creole dish that combines rice with vegetables and some type of 

meat, usually chicken and andouille sausage — think of jambalaya as the Crescent City's 

version of paella.    

Muffaletta – A Sicilian-style sandwich, the Muffuletta consists of various cured meats, 

cheese and olive salad, surrounded by round sesame bread.                  

Po-Boys - a sort of Big-Easy take on the submarine sandwich. There are numerous variations, 

ranging from shrimp, to roast beef, to fried oysters.                                                                                                                               

Bananas Foster  – a decadent dessert of bananas sautéed in butter, sugar and 

cinnamon and bathed in rum, which is set aflame and served over vanilla ice 

cream. It was created in the 1950s at Brennan’s  Restaurant . 

___________________________________________________________ 

 

SECOND LINE:  A tradition and part of the cultural heritage of 

New Orleans. 

The "main line" or "first line" is the main section of the parade, formed by club members with 
the parading permit as well as the brass band. Those who follow the band just to enjoy the 
music are called the "second line" and participate in the traditional dance in which participants 
slowly walk and sometimes twirl a parasol or handkerchief in the aisle. It has been called "the 
quintessential New Orleans art form – a jazz funeral without a body". Now Second Line parades 
are also used to celebrate weddings and for parties.  

After the silent auction closes, get ready to have fun and join in on our own  Second 

Line around the patio to the buffet line, so please bring a handkerchief to wave and/or 

decorate a parasol or umbrella and join in when the music starts to play.  We’ll really 

celebrate a New Orleans tradition. 
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Join us to help those in need by raising funds for Outreach. 
 
The Feb., March, April, & this May issue of Tidings have much more news.  
Need Info?   
 
Leslie Firth, 925.683.7868 lesliefirth@comcast.net 
Kimberly Bryant, kharvin@hotmail.com,  
Sally Shea Potts, sallyspotts@gmail.com 
 

June 3-7, 2019 

”In the peaceful city of Zootopia, (have you seen the 
movie?) predators and prey live together in 
harmony…At VBS, we believe that the central message 
of Zootopia is valid for humans as well. Can we live 
together and share the love of God with all of God’s 

creation: people, animals, and the very earth we all inhabit? Jesus calls us his friend. (Jn 15.15) 
We reflect the nature of God by sharing our love in the world. Our friends are there to celebrate 
with us in time of great joy and hold onto us in times of great sorrow.  Friends, and the love we 
share, are the glue that holds everything together.“  The Rev. Mark Spalding 
 

 Registration 
Morning VBS for children not yet in Kindergarten and  4 years old by June 15th  or 
currently attending Noah’s Ark 

  9:00-12 noon (Monday–Friday) 
$75.00/child   If parent/adult volunteers 3+ days $50.00 
 

All day VBS for children who have completed kindergarten-5th grade 
9:00-2:00 pm   (Monday-Thursday)   9:00-12:30 (Friday)   
$90.00/child   If parent/adult volunteers 3+ days 60.00/child 
Children bring a bag lunch; special VBS snacks will be provided. 

          *Scholarships available 
Junior counselor and leadership training --grades 6-8 
Senior counselor--grades 9-12 
$10.00/youth for VBS shirt. Youth bring a bag lunch. 
Senior High and Middle School students will participate in community service at  
 

The Crayon Initiative in Danville making crayons for children who are in the hospital. 
An additional permission slip to participate in the service project at The Crayon Initiative 
thecrayoninitiative.org is necessary. 
  

 We need counselors and adult volunteers! 
 

Go to https://sainttimothysdanville.org/vacation-bible-school-2/ for more information and 
to find the VBS registration form, VBS counselor form, VBS volunteer form and VBS 

medical release form.  
We are excited! Questions? Contact: Rev. Susan Geissler-O’Neil 

sgeissleroneil@sainttimothysdanville.org or parish@sainttimothysdanville.org 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS) 
 

mailto:lesliefirth@comcast.net
mailto:kharvin@hotmail.com
mailto:sallyspotts@gmail.com
http://files.constantcontact.com/a340a977201/0a80e7cd-9d7e-4838-8081-7186546b3d45.pdf
http://files.constantcontact.com/a340a977201/48ae9859-7b2c-4bf6-90ed-7fae70651ffe.pdf
https://sainttimothysdanville.org/vacation-bible-school-2/
mailto:sgeissleroneil@sainttimothysdanville.org
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Camp Staff Training – Required for all staff – Sunday, June 16 to Friday, June 21, 2019 
Weekend Camp – Friday, June 21 to Sunday, June 23, 2019 
Generations Camp – Sunday, June 23 to Saturday, June 29, 2019 
Family Camp – Sunday, June 30 to Saturday, July 6, 2019 
BREAD Explorers – Sunday, July 7 to Saturday, July 13, 2019 
READ Camp (day camp) – Monday, July 15 to Friday, July 19, 2019 
BREAD Adventurers – Sunday, July 21 to Saturday, July 27, 2019 
BREAD Discoverers – Monday, July 29 to Saturday, August 3, 2019 

 
 

Weekend Camp 
Intergenerational 
 

Kick off your summer with a fun-filled weekend of camp with other families. Great food, games, 
outdoor activities, art projects, time at the pool, time to relax, and maybe even a service project 
will be a part of this fun-filled weekend. Singing songs around the campfire, s’mores, and 
worship for the whole family too. We welcome all members of your family whomever that might 
be. Grandparents, aunts and uncles, and friends are all invited. The only requirement is that 
children attend with an adult. If you’ve thought about attending one of our other 
intergenerational summer camps but felt a whole week might be too much for your busy 
schedule, this is the weekend for you. 
 

Generations Camp 
Intergenerational 
 

Families of all shapes and sizes gather for a week of fellowship, play, worship, art and music. 
Enjoy the simple rhythms of community life as you help to create a unique experience for 
yourself and others. Activities include daily community chapel time, family crafts, and more. 

Family Camp 
Intergenerational 
 

Friendships blossom among and within families in this fun filled week. See what kind of community can 
develop when God’s children of all ages gather together to work, play, relax and talk, and explore with new 
friends and old. 
 

BREAD Camp 
 

BREAD Camp is a great place to discover community, spirituality and learn more about 
yourself. Spend mornings with other campers exploring the theme of the week through 
activities, presentations and discussions. Afternoons are filled with lots of fun things to do like 
hiking, swimming, arts and crafts, and other elective activities. Evenings are filled with fun 
games, campfires, compline and a few surprises! Lots of music fills each day. 
 
BREAD: Explorers – entering grades 10, 11, 12 & just graduated 
BREAD: Adventurers – entering grades 7, 8, & 9 
BREAD: Discoverers – entering grades 4, 5, & 6 

 
 

 

BISHOP’S RANCH SUMMER CAMPS 
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Session Early Bird Rate Standard Rate 
 

Weekend Camp 
Adult 
Youth (13-18) 
Child (3-12) 
Infant (0-2) 

$250 
$200 
$175 
$0 

$275 
$225 
$200 
$0 

 
Generations & 
Family Camp 
Adult 
Youth (13-18) 
Child (3-12) 
Infant (0-2) 

$600 
$475 
$375 
$0 

$650 
$525 
$425 
$0 

 
Explorers (10th grade to Grads.) $750 $800 

 
Adventurers (7th-9th grade) $750 $800 

 
Discoverers (4th-6th grade) $625 $675 

 

 
For more information, visit www.bishopsranch.org/events/camps. 
 
 

When was the last time you watched for shooting stars, hunted for 
four leaf clovers, slept in the midst of redwood trees, or even hiked 
to the ocean? Or maybe you love to make tie-dye shirts, cook (and 
eat!) s’mores, make friendship bracelets and show off your belly 
flop. No matter what you enjoy, there is a session for you here at 
St. Dorothy’s Rest. We are dedicated to being a place of rest for all 
who enter through the Lych Gate. Come join our community as we 
strive to experience God through the environment, play, in others 
and ourselves. A bunk awaits you or your child at one of our 
wonderful sessions of camp! 
 
A.B.C. / Ankle Biters Camp (one parent, one child age 5 to 7) 
June 21-23, 2019 (3 days) 
Come and enjoy the camp experience with your younger camper. Together, you will share the 
beauty and peace of “getting away.” This weekend will include hiking, arts & crafts, chapel, 
swimming and campfires. Built into the weekend are times to participate in activities with your 
campers as well as some much-needed parent quiet times for rest and reflection. 
[RATES: Full – $400, Partially Sponsored – $300/pair] 
 
Russian River Adventures I (8-12) 
June 24-29, 2019 (6 days) 
Fill your week with canoeing on the Russian River, arts & crafts, theater, archery, swimming, 
hiking and fun-filled chapel times. The week culminates with the Woods-to-Waves 10-mile hike 
to the Pacific Ocean!  
[RATES: Full – $650, Partially Sponsored – $550] 
 
 

 

ST. DOROTHY’S REST SUMMER CAMPS 
 

http://www.bishopsranch.org/events/camps
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Mini Camp I (6-8 yrs) 
June 27-29, 2019 (3 days) 
Not sure about a whole week but you really want to come to camp? This camp is for you! Mini 
Camp was designed with our first-time campers in mind. Running concurrently with the Russian 
Rivers Adventures I camp, young campers will be able to attend camp with older siblings and 
experience the unique features of camp at St. Dorothy’s. Many mini-campers are ready to 
spend an entire week with us the following summer.  
[RATES: Full – $350, Partially Sponsored – $250] 
 
Teen Adventure Week (ages 13-15) 
July 1-6, 2019 (6 days) 
Adventure Week is truly a unique camp experience that focuses on developing leadership 
skills, spirituality, worship and community. Campers participate in service projects as well as 
overnight camping trips. Outreach activities have included working at local soup kitchens, 
providing meals to the homeless and hungry in the area, and helping local churches with 
various projects. Backing trips have included overnighting on the Sonoma Coast, Point Reyes, 
and Angel Island. 
[RATES: Full – $650, Partially Sponsored – $550] 
 
Russian River Adventures II/Creative Arts Camp (ages 8-12) 
July 7-13, 2019 (7 days) 
Everything you love about Russian River Adventures Week with an emphasis on creative arts! 
Campers will be invited to self-select an area of focus for the week: Arts, Drama, Music. 
Parents will be invited to a showcase of the week’s activities on July 13th before pick-up. Fill 
your week with canoeing on the on the Russian River, arts & crafts, theater, archery, 
swimming, and fun-filled chapel times. The week culminates with a Woods-to-Waves 10-mile 
hike to the Pacific Ocean!  
[RATES: Full – $700, Partially Sponsored – $600] 
 
Counselor-In-Training Program (ages 15-18) 
July 15-20, 2019 (6 days) 
Ever wonder what it is like to be a camp counselor at St. Dorothy’s? Our Counselor-In-Training 
(CIT) program provides participants with the opportunity to learn about the day-to-day running 
of camp, leadership styles, working with youth and peers. At the completion of the CIT 
program, participants may apply to return as a CIT for Russian River Adventures III/Creative 
Arts Camp. Attending the CIT program is strongly encouraged if you are interested in serving 
as a summer camp counselor in future summers but it is not required.   
[RATES: Full – $650, Partially Sponsored – $550] 
 
Russian River III Adventures (ages 8-12) 
July 29-August 3, 2019 (7 days) 
Fill your week with canoeing on the Russian River, arts & crafts, theater, archery, swimming, 
hiking and fun-filled chapel times. The week culminates with the Woods-to-Waves 10-mile hike 
to the Pacific Ocean!  
[RATES: Full – $700, Partially Sponsored – $600] 
 
Mini Camp II (6-8 yrs) 
August 1-3, 2019 (3 days) 
Not sure about a whole week but you really want to come to camp? This camp is for you! Mini 
Camp was designed with our first-time campers in mind. Running concurrently with the Russian 
Rivers Adventures II camp, young campers will be able to attend camp with older siblings and 
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experience the unique features of camp at St. Dorothy’s. Many mini-campers are ready to 
spend an entire week with us the following summer.  
[RATES: Full – $350, Partially Sponsored – $250] 
 
A Note About Our Rates: The FULL rate is the actual cost of hosting the camper at St. 
Dorothy’s. We ask families that can pay the FULL rate to do so. Our first scholarship tier is 
reflected in the PARTIALLY SPONSORED rate. No form is needed to receive the Partially 
Sponsored Rate. Our second scholarship tier is a CAMPERSHIP for families not in a position to 
pay the PARTIALLY SPONSORED Rate.You may request a CAMPERSHIP by completing and 
mailing in the camp registration form and a Campership Application will be mailed to you. No 
child is ever turned away from summer camp for inability to pay. 

 
For more information, visit www.stdorothysrest.org/camp/diocesan-summer-camps. 

 

 

The East Bay's oldest foot race returns to the streets of Danville 
on Sunday, May 5th at 8:00 a.m. The annual run includes a flat, 
fast and family-friendly 5K, 10K and free Kids Fun Run in beautiful 
downtown Danville.  The Mile of Truth with $5000 prize purse will 
be followed by the Buddi Love Dog-Mile!!  Proceeds from the 
event will benefits The Danville Discovery Center. 
Run the race or volunteer to help with the race.  Contact:  the 

Discovery Counseling Center website:  discoveryctr.net. 
 

Contact: Dee Geisler for information, 925-837-4670. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DEVIL MOUNTAIN RUN 
 

http://www.stdorothysrest.org/camp/diocesan-summer-camps
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdiscoveryctr.net&data=02%7C01%7C%7Ccb1891d5d8174fec312f08d69ddcfe41%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636869969808385303&sdata=qaq5GXybUSfulVMbKcrXYWCpe9%2B1RcqrSi4CfOSeVlI%3D&reserved=0
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April 9, 2019 
Financial Highlights 

 2019 budget based on 144 pledges, with additional 11 pledges received for about 

$28,010 after the budget was approved. 

 As of the end of March, 14 pledges were paid in full in 2018, 8 pledges have been paid 

in full in 2019 and 28 pledges have not made any payments yet. 

 2019 budget vs actual results, through March are:  

Budget   Actual  Difference 

Pledge Income $152,104   $139,084  $(13,020) 

Other Income $  32,782   $  21,112  $(11,670) 

Expenses           $190,902   $188,431  $    2,471  

 

Income – Pledge Income difference due to: 

Current year pledges under budget due mainly to about $22,980 from 28 

pledges that have not made any payments yet in 2019. 

 Prior year pledges received in 2019 about $3,100 over budget. 

  Other Income difference due to: 
   Loose plate offering about $1,240 under budget. 
   Special Gifts about $650 over budget.    

Contributing income about $13,880 under budget.  Likely to be about 
$50,00 under budget for the year. 

   Facility cost sharing about $2,790 over budget. 
 

Expenses – Operating expense difference is the sum of lots of overs and unders, 

with main ones being: 

 Personnel about $1,800 under budget 

 Fellowship about $1,160 under budget. 

 Facilities about $1,340 under budget. 

 Finance about $5,400 over budget. 

 Contingency about $3,000 under budget. 

Contact: Neal Matsunaga 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
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St Timothy’s Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting Highlights – April 2019 
The vestry met in Grace House on Wednesday, April 9, 2-10 at 6:30 pm. 
 
MOTIONS:   

 The minutes of the March vestry meeting, the treasurer’s report, the rector’s reports and 
the Outreach and Pastoral Care Commission reports were approved as submitted. 

There were no other motions approved at the meeting. 

 

Treasurer, Neal Matsunaga shared the status of pledge income received to date.  There are 22 

pledgers who have paid their entire 2019 pledge already.  There are 28 pledgers who have not 

yet made a payment on their 2019 pledge as of the end of March.  See the treasurer’s report 

for additional information. 

 

The vestry discussed the following topics: 

 Sign-ups to lock the church buildings on Sundays in 2019.  All Sundays through July 7 
have been spoken for. 

 Sign-ups to host coffee hour: there are many open opportunities to sign-up to host coffee 
hour – starting on April 28.   

 Pastor Todd has hired a new church administrator – Diana Alfonso. 

 A contractor has been chosen for the rectory bathrooms renovation project and work will 
begin very soon. 

 Kari Doolittle reported that St. Timothy’s will again be a neighborhood voting location 
and that she continues to work with Comcast on our WI-FI service 

 

Parish members are welcome to attend Vestry meetings.  The next meeting is on Wednesday, 

May 15, 2019 at 6:30 pm in Grace House Overby Conference Room 

The minutes of the vestry meeting will be filed in the Parish Office after they are approved by 

the Vestry. 

 
Submitted by Sally Shea Potts, Vestry Clerk 
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St Timothy’s Episcopal Church, Danville, CA Vestry – 2019 
 

Commission/Position Name Email/Phone 

Senior Warden Dick Firth rwfirth@gmail.com 

925-352-8503 

Junior Warden (Property) Tom Linari tlinari57@gmail.com 

925-328-0721, Cell: 925-895-6791 

(Adult) Formation w/ Lisa Perry Nancy Arroyoavila naa2005retire@gmail.com 

760-271-0793 

Worship w/ Alison Fletcher Linda Clark lclark1228@aol.com 

925-947-0399, Cell:415-810-3749 

Justice Advocacy & Administration Kari Doolittle kari.doolittle@gmail.com 

925-984-1657 

Worship w/ Linda Clark Allison Fletcher allisonsfletcher@gmail.com 

925-997-0721 

Children and Youth Cathy Hager cathager@comcast.net 

925-984-6713 

Property w/ Tom Linari, Jr. Warden Steve Hedden stephenhedden@yahoo.com 

925-820-2811 

Outreach Alison Hill AliRHill@comcast.net 

925-683-9044 

Fellowship & Pastoral Care Trudy Macmillan alexlife@astound.net 

925-899-1197 

Fellowship & Communications Mike Olden oldenmichael69@yahoo.com 

650-504-3800 

(Adult) Formation w/ Nancy A. Lisa Perry lisa@pmcapp.com 

925-785-8015 

Treasurer Neal Matsunaga nkmats@aol.com 

925-838-1617 

Clerk Sally Shea Potts sallyspotts@gmail.com 

925-785-9823 

 Update Date: 3/4/2019 

 

 

 

VESTRY LIST UPDATED 
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CONTACT US 

 
 
The Rev. Todd Bryant–Rector  
(925) 837-4993 x.114; 

Rector@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

The Rev. Susan Geissler-O'Neil–Associate 
Rector 

(925) 837-4993 x.113; 

sgeissleroneil@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

Darita Seth – Director of Music  
(925) 837-4993 x.115; 

DMSeth@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

Cynthia Chavez – 
Noah’s Ark Preschool Director  
(925) 362-8565; 

NoahsArk@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 
Bev Matsunaga – Facilities (Volunteer)  
(925) 837-4993 x.111; 
Facilities@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

Liz Haughey – Bookkeeper  
(925) 837-4993 x.116; 

Bookkeeper@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

Neal Matsunaga – Treasurer (Volunteer)  
(925) 837-4993 x117; 

Treasurer@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

Diana Alfonso - Office Administrator   
parish@ SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 

Carleen Carns – Pledge Secretary (Volunteer) 

Pledges@SaintTimothysDanville.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Saint Timothy’s Episcopal Church 
www.SaintTimothysDanville.org 
1550 Diablo Road 
Danville, CA 94526 
925.837.4993  
Email: parish@sainttimothysdanville.org  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


